
“The results of your paper are very interesting. It would be good to know the 

number of patients who underwent stenting and did not make it to surgery 

and/or the time to surgery. The grammar/spelling needs significant 

improvement”. 

 

Dear Colleague, 

Thank you to have accepted to review our paper. Unfortunally all the 

patients included in our study were submitted to surgery and not stented 

with palliative intent. Timing to surgery is not always indicated but it is a 

good suggestion to conceive and design another study. 

English language was checked and revised by an English professor. 


